Bradworthy CP School
Monday 23rd June 2008

Dear Parents,

Before I get on to all of the things that have been going on lately I would like to say that it really is fantastic to be back in school after my illness. I’ve had a great few weeks and it is good to be working with our children and staff again.

I’d like to thank everyone who has helped keep the school running in such a smooth way while I was off.

I would also like to thank everyone for their support during a difficult patch for me.

It was wonderful to see Anna Hare back at work after her maternity leave. I’m sure that she isn’t finding it very easy leaving Victor at home each day but we are all pleased to be working with her again.
I would like to take this somewhat belated opportunity to thank Maura Furber for her hard work in Class 1 while Anna was away. She did a fantastic job and on behalf of everyone I would like to wish her the very best in her new job at Bradford School.

Thank You
The Allen family would like to thank all their friends at Bradworthy School and Pre-School for helping them after Karen’s car accident.

We have been overwhelmed by your kindness.

Thanks again.

Sponsored Walk
The sponsored walk which took place last Monday was really good fun.

We all had a great time walking around the Tamar Lakes and it was great that so many parents were able to find the time to come with us.

I’d like to thank everyone who helped transport the children in their cars and Jo James who provided the ice cream which we all enjoyed at the end of the walk. 

I’d also like to thank Caroline and Jonny Furse for allowing us to begin and end our walk at their farm. It’s an ideal spot because it allows us to get down to the lakes in safety and we are all very grateful to them for their continued hospitality.

I’m sure that this event will prove to be a highly successful fund raising event. Please try and drop sponsor money in to the school office as soon as possible.

Sports News

Our rugby teams entered the biggest tournament of the year the week before last week on the back of another great season. We have won all but one of our many friendly fixtures and in addition to this we have won the Holsworthy Area Rally and been runners up in the Bideford Area event. 

This great year of rugby finished with a very creditable performancs from both sides, though not, unfortunately with the victory that I think we were hoping for.

Our A-Team progressed furthest reaching the Semi-Finals where they lost by one try to Forches Cross from Barnstaple. In truth we could easily have won a very tight match but in the end our luck didn’t quite last and we lost by a single try in the last couple of seconds.
Last Saturday our netball team took part in a big competition which was held at Bideford College. The competition featured all of the big Bideford Area Schools as well as some strong village teams.

We played seven matches in total and finished in 4th place.

As I’ve said this is an excellent achievement and I know that the children are very proud of their efforts. 
The team have given us one of our most successful seasons ever. In addition to their excellent performance in Bideford they have won two tournaments and finished as runners up in the league. The hard work which the children have been putting in with Miss Daniel over the winter has obviously paid off.

Our Under 11 cricket team took part in the North Devon Area Festival a couple of weeks ago and I am delighted with the way in which they played. They won three matches and drew one (which is very unusual in cricket) and managed to score the most runs in the tournament.

Unfortunately the drawn match meant we were a single run, or wicket, short of winning the tournament and qualifying for the Devon Finals again.

The children have been training hard throughout the winter and I think that they deserved to qualify, however I’m not going to take anything away from their effort. They should be proud of themselves and I’m sure the children are.

Our girls’ team and under 10’s team have also been in action in North Devon Festivals at the cricket ground in Instow recently.
They all played some excellent cricket and I would like to compliment the children for their sporting attitude both in victory and defeat. 
On 10th June we took 34 Year 1 and 2 children to Holsworthy College for a multi-skills sports festival. We had a brilliant morning. All the children behaved fantastically and we came home with an array of medals. 

Our Year 5 / 6 sailing club is running again this year.
I think that the children are having a very enjoyable and challenging time. I think that it is great that we are able to offer the children this opportunity. 

Sports Day
This year’s Sports Day has been planned for Thursday 3rd July.

If the weather doesn’t allow us to hold it on this day we will try again the following day (Friday 4th July).

Beyond this we will postpone until Wednesday 16th July, which is after the North Wales residential and the Year 6 two day induction visit to Holsworthy College.

We will then keep trying daily until the end of term.

There must be at least one dry day during this period !!!

Residential Trips

The children in Year 4 took part in a three day residential visit to Penzance last week.

Everyone seemed to have a really enjoyable time despite the poor weather on the last day. Speaking for myself, I certainly had a fantastic few days away with the children.

We took part in a huge range of educational, and not-so-educational activities including visiting The Eden Project, The National Maritime Museum in Falmouth and St Michael’s Mount. We also went to see The Incredible Hulk at the cinema and to the Minack Theatre to see a production of Life of Pi. 

On the way home we a lot of fun at Creally Theme Park.

I would like to take this opportunity to compliment the children on their enthusiasm and on their excellent behaviour and manners which were commented upon by several people while we were out and about.

They were a real credit to themselves and the school and it was a pleasure being away with them all.

The same can also be said for the group of 16 Year 3 children which we took to Bath the week before. It was very hard to believe that this was their first residential trip and I am already looking forward to taking them away again next year.

The trip was very busy with the children visiting Wookey Hole, The Roman Baths, Cricket St Thomas, @Bristol and The SS Great Britain. In the evenings they went swimming and to the cinema to see Indiana Jones.

Children in Years 5 and 6 will be taking part in a 5 day residential visit to North Wales in a couple of weeks time.

Day Trips
The children have been on a number of day trips over the last couple of weeks.
We think that these trips form a really important part of the children’s education and we try to support their work in school as much as possible with a range of first hand experiences.
Many of these trips rely on the support of parents who come along to help us supervise the children and who help with transport.

We really are very grateful for this support because without it we wouldn’t be able to go out anything like as much as we do. Things like the cost of hiring a coach would make most trips impossibly expensive.

I would like to remind parents that we are quite happy for them to claim petrol money if they drive on any school trips. You must present a fuel receipt so that Devon County Council can reclaim VAT.
Children in Class 4 have recently visited Buckland Abbey near Plymouth in support of their Tudor work.
Class 5 have recently attended this years Junior Life Skills event in Fremington. They have also visited the Burton Art Gallery and worked with local artist Sandy Brown and in addition to this Year 6 have attended this year’s Oceanfest at Croyde Bay.

This week Year 6 will be visiting Broomhill Sculpture Garden and Year 5 Rosemoor Gardens. We will also be restarting our programme of Dartmoor walks this week.

Class 2 went to the Kirby’s farm in Milton Damerel on 6th June. We made Koftas (burgers on sticks) in Lizzy’s Larder, saw all the animals and went on a nature trail.
Many thanks to Liz, Mike and all the staff at Lizzy’s Larder for a great day.

As you can see there is a lot going on and I believe that it is all to the benefit of the children’s development. 
Website 

Don’t forget that the school’s web address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 

The site is packed with information about school and the things that we have been up to.

This includes hundreds of photos and reports (many written by the children) as well as the opportunity to download a range of letters and forms.

I would like to think that you are all able to find the time to check out the site on a regular basis.
School Photos

If you are intending to buy a Class photograph please return the envelope as soon as possible. As I am sure you can imagine Rose is very busy in school at the moment and the sooner she can complete the orders for the school photographs the better.

Dates

Tuesday 24th June

Year 6 Trip to Broomhill Sculpture Garden

Wednesday 25th June

Year 5 Trip to Rosemoor Gardens

Thursday 26th June

Class 5 Dartmoor Trip

Monday 30th June


Class 5 Dartmoor Trip

Tuesday 1st July


Class 5 Dartmoor Trip

Wednesday 2nd July

Year 5 / 6 Growing Up Talk

Thursday 3rd July


Sports Day

Friday 4th July


Year 3 / 4 Athletics Festival at Holsworthy College
Monday 7th – Friday 11th July
Year 5 / 6 Residential Trip to North Wales

Monday 14th / Tuesday 15th July
Year 6 Induction Visit to Holsworthy College

Tuesday 15th / Thursday 17th July
Parents Evenings

Wednesday 16th July

Open evening at Holsworthy College for Year 5 Parents.

Friday 18th July


Talent Contest
Monday 21st July


Leaver’s BBQ

Tuesday 22nd July

Leaver’s Assembly





Year 6 Milky Way Trip

As you can see we have a very busy few weeks coming up. I’m sure we’ll have a great time and I look forward to seeing you at many of these events.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

